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New Speedwatch Co-ordinator 
We are pleased to announce Lesley Mitchenall has 

kindly agreed to take over as Speedwatch 

coordinator. Our thanks go to Stephen Burley, her 

predecessor and founder coordinator.  

 

Join the successful community Speedwatch team, sparing just an hour a 

month could save a life in our village – be part of it. Contact Lesley on 

lelly.mitchenall@jic.ac.uk 

 

Keep the Flow 
It’s that time of year when our ditches and water 

courses need to be kept clear to allow water to flow 

freely. Please ensure any ditches and water courses on 

your property are clear of grass cuttings and other 

debris.  

 

A140 / B1527 Roundabout 
The Hempnall roundabout 

construction will commence in 

March 2019 but you will already 

notice some initial works going on. 

In March access to the A140 from 

the B1157 on the Hapton side will 

close for the construction of the 

roundabout.  

 

 

mailto:lelly.mitchenall@jic.ac.uk


  

HPC now available "virtually" all the time at www.hempnallpc.org  
Write to the Clerk at Karinya, Bungay Rd, Hempnall, Norwich, NR15 2NG. theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

 

B1527 Road Closure 
The B1157 access to the A140 will be closed for up to 5 

days from 28th Jan for utility movement.  

 

 

Greens Bus Shelter 
Following popular demand, the parish council has 

started its “refurbishment” the bus shelter at the 

Greens opposite the Three Horse Shoes public 

house. Enjoy. 

 

 

 

Want to have your say? 
If you want to make difference and directly 

influence Hempnall, why not consider 

becoming a parish councillor in May 2019?   

 

For more information about what we do and 

how you can become involved see 

http://www.hempnallpc.org/Serving%20You.html 

 

Contact Ian Nelson, The Clerk to the council, if you are interested in 

learning more (contact details below) 

 

 
Councillor/Clerk Telephone No. Email address 

David Hook – Chairman – Tree Warden 01508 498187 hookd74@yahoo.com 

Liz Allen - Village Hall Rep - Democracy Champion 01508 499357 liz.allen1@btinternet.com 

Steve Burley - Highways Liaison 01508 499300 s_burley@yahoo.com 

Kevin Cunningham 01508 499502 kevcunningham@aol.com 

Richard Delf -Vice Chairman - Playing Field Liaison 01508 499788 richard@delfsgarage.co.uk 

Roger Parker 01508 499479 rogerparker34@gmail.com 

Hamish Rose - Footpaths Officer 01508 498486 hamishandgeorgina@btinternet.com 

Mike Turner- Tree Warden - SAM2 Officer - Highways Liaison 01508 499423 mike.turner45@btinternet.com 

Peter Workman - Playing field Liaison 01508 499729 pworkman@hempnallpc.org 

Ian Nelson - Clerk 01508 498467 theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

 
Members of the public and press are welcome to attend Parish Council meetings which are held in The Mill Centre at 

7.30pm on 23/10/18, 13/11/18, 11/12/18.  Copies of the full minutes of meetings can be found on our website. 

 

http://www.hempnallpc.org/

